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Meeting Announcement: Due to 
difficulties finalizing the meeting 
agenda for the scheduled meeting of 
May 1–2, 2014, of the Marine Corps 
University Board of Visitors the 
requirements of 41 CFR 102–3.150(a) 
were not met. Accordingly, the 
Advisory Committee Management 
Officer for the Department of Defense, 
pursuant to 41 CFR 102–3.150(b), 
waives the 15-calendar day notification 
requirement. 

Dated: April 9, 2014. 
P.A. Richelmi, 
Lieutenant, Office of the Judge Advocate 
General, U.S. Navy, Alternate Federal Register 
Liaison Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2014–08451 Filed 4–14–14; 8:45 am] 
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State of Preschool Survey 2013–2015 

AGENCY: Institute of Education Sciences/ 
National Center for Education Statistics 
(IES), Department of Education (ED). 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: In accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (44 
U.S.C. chapter 3501 et seq.), ED is 
proposing an extension of an existing 
information collection. 
DATES: Interested persons are invited to 
submit comments on or before May 15, 
2014. 
ADDRESSES: Comments submitted in 
response to this notice should be 
submitted electronically through the 
Federal eRulemaking Portal at http://
www.regulations.gov by selecting 
Docket ID number ED–2014–ICCD–0014 
or via postal mail, commercial delivery, 
or hand delivery. If the regulations.gov 
site is not available to the public for any 
reason, ED will temporarily accept 
comments at ICDocketMgr@ed.gov. 
Please note that comments submitted by 
fax or email and those submitted after 
the comment period will not be 
accepted; ED will ONLY accept 
comments during the comment period 
in this mailbox when the regulations.gov 
site is not available. Written requests for 
information or comments submitted by 
postal mail or delivery should be 
addressed to the Director of the 
Information Collection Clearance 
Division, U.S. Department of Education, 
400 Maryland Avenue SW., LBJ, 

Mailstop L–OM–2–2E319, Room 2E105, 
Washington, DC 20202. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
specific questions related to collection 
activities, please contact: Kashka 
Kubzdela at 202–502–7411. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Department of Education (ED), in 
accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995 (PRA) (44 U.S.C. 
3506(c)(2)(A)), provides the general 
public and Federal agencies with an 
opportunity to comment on proposed, 
revised, and continuing collections of 
information. This helps the Department 
assess the impact of its information 
collection requirements and minimize 
the public’s reporting burden. It also 
helps the public understand the 
Department’s information collection 
requirements and provide the requested 
data in the desired format. ED is 
soliciting comments on the proposed 
information collection request (ICR) that 
is described below. The Department of 
Education is especially interested in 
public comment addressing the 
following issues: (1) Is this collection 
necessary to the proper functions of the 
Department; (2) will this information be 
processed and used in a timely manner; 
(3) is the estimate of burden accurate; 
(4) how might the Department enhance 
the quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information to be collected; and (5) how 
might the Department minimize the 
burden of this collection on the 
respondents, including through the use 
of information technology. Please note 
that written comments received in 
response to this notice will be 
considered public records. 

Title of Collection: State of Preschool 
Survey 2013–2015. 

OMB Control Number: 1850–0895. 
Type of Review: An extension of an 

existing information collection. 
Respondents/Affected Public: State, 

Local, or Tribal Governments. 
Total Estimated Number of Annual 

Responses: 53. 
Total Estimated Number of Annual 

Burden Hours: 636. 
Abstract: The National Center for 

Education Statistics (NCES), within the 
Institute of Education Sciences (IES) of 
the U.S. Department of Education (ED), 
is seeking approval to conduct in 2014, 
2015, and 2016 the annual, Web-based 
State of Preschool survey, which 
centralizes data about publicly provided 
early childhood education 
opportunities. Data are collected from 
state agencies responsible for providing 
early childhood education and made 
available for secondary analyses. Data 
collected as part of the survey focus on 
enrollment counts in state-funded early 

childhood education programs, funding 
provided by the states for these 
programs, and program monitoring and 
licensing policies. The collected data 
are then reported, both separately and in 
combination with extant data available 
from federal agencies supporting early 
childhood education programs such as 
Head Start and the U.S. Census Bureau. 
Data from the U.S. Census Bureau form 
the basis for some of the rates developed 
for the State of Preschool reports. The 
data and annual report resulting from 
the State of Preschool data collection 
provide a key information resource for 
research and for federal and state policy 
on publicly funded early childhood 
education. 

Dated: April 9, 2014 
Stephanie Valentine, 
Acting Director, Information Collection 
Clearance Division, Privacy, Information and 
Records Management Services, Office of 
Management. 
[FR Doc. 2014–08423 Filed 4–14–14; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4000–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 

Applications for New Awards; 
Advanced Placement (AP) Test Fee 
Program; Correction 

AGENCY: Office of Elementary and 
Secondary Education, Department of 
Education. 
ACTION: Notice; correction. 

Catalog of Federal Domestic Assistance 
(CFDA) Number: 84.330B. 

SUMMARY: On March 24, 2014, the Office 
of Elementary and Secondary Education 
of the U.S. Department of Education 
(ED) published in the Federal Register 
(79 FR 15975) a notice inviting 
applications for new awards for fiscal 
year (FY) 2014 for the AP Test Fee 
program that included a summary of 
exam costs with an incorrect amount for 
the exams administered by the 
International Baccalaureate 
Organization. This notice corrects the 
maximum amount the Department 
would pay an SEA towards the costs of 
the exams administered by the 
International Baccalaureate 
Organization. 
DATES: Effective April 15, 2014. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Correction 
Section V. Application Review 

Information, Part 1, Review and 
Selection Process, second paragraph, of 
the NIA contained inaccurate 
information regarding the maximum 
amount of grant funds that may be used 
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